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         Third Sunday of the Great Lent 

               Adoration of Cross 
          

    
 

 
 
 
Schedule of Altar Boys for Sunday, March 19 th :  

English Divine Liturgy: Group #2  ï Michael Parfejewiec, David Greaves, Logan Mroczka,  
Luke Mroczka. 

* * * * * * * 
Schedule  of Ushers for Sunday, March 19 th : 
English Divine Liturgy: Group #1  ï Mrs. Vera Malysz, Ms. Christina Malysz. 

* * * * * * * 

Calendar of Events for the week of March 19th: 
Sunday (today) -  Junior U.O.L. Coffee Hour following both Liturgies  
Monday -   4:30 p.m., Ukrainian Dancing and Art lessons 

-   6:30 p.m., Senior U.O.L. meeting 
Tuesday -   7:00 p.m., Monthly Board of Trustees meeting (rescheduled from last week) 
Wednesday -   8:30 a.m., Moleben for sick parishioners 
  -   4:00 p.m., Pyrohy Project (peeling) 

-   5:30 p.m., Confession 
-   5:30 p.m., Bandura School, Ukrainian Dance School & Art classes 
-   6:00 p.m., Liturgy of Pre-Sanctified Gifts 
-   6:00 ï 8:00 p.m., Library Hours 

Thursday - 12:30 p.m., Pyrohy Project (scooping) 
  -   4:00 p.m., Pyrohy Project (making) 
Friday  -   9:00 a.m., Pryohy sales 

-   4:30-7:30 p.m., Fish Fry  

                   -   5:00 p.m., Passion Service, Sorokousty (Ukrainian) and Confession  
Saturday  -   8:30 a.m., Confession 
  -   9:00 a.m., Divine Liturgy 

-   9:00 a.m., Ukrainian School 
  -   9:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m., Library Hours 

-   4:30 p.m., Confession 
-   5:00 p.m., Vespers 

Sunday  -    8:00 a.m., Confession  

-    8:30 a.m., English Divine Liturgy  
  -    Junior U.O.L. Coffee Hour  following both Liturgies   
  -  10:15 a.m., Ukrainian Divine Liturgy  



 

As is the tradition of our Holy Orthodox Church, Great Lent is a time to remember our departed 

family members and friends in prayer.  As in previous years, Sorokousty (memorial services) will be 
served at 5:00 p.m. every Friday during Great Lent.  If you wish to have your departed mentioned during 

this service, please give their names to Fr. John, Fr. Michael, or at the church office. 

* * * * * * * 

May Godõs blessings be upon infant, Joshua Senedak, son of Kelsey & Mark and brother of 

Luke, who was born on Monday, March 13 th .  Mnohaya Lita!  

* * * * * * * 
Our prayers and condolences are offered to the family of Barbara Lontor, who entered into 

eternity on Sunday, March 12th at the age of 64, following a lengthy illness. Funeral services were 
conducted from our church on Thursday.  Memory Eternal!   Vichnaya Pamyat! 

* * * * * * * 
Sunday, April 2nd is Youth Sunday, in preparation for Pascha / Easter.  All youth and their parents 

are requested to receive the Sacrament of Confession on Saturday at 4:30 p.m. and Holy Communion at 
the 8:30 a.m. bilingual Liturgy.  Breakfast will follow in the parish center.   

 * * * * * * * 
Attention Senior U.O.L. members!!! Plan to attend the regular bi-monthly chapter meeting 

tomorrow at 6:30 p.m.  New members are always welcome. 

* * * * * * * 
During the 5 Sundays of Great Lent, the Liturgy of St. Basil the Great will be served.  The 

noticeable difference from the Liturgy of St. John Chrysostom is the longer prayers that are recited by the 

clergy. 

* * * * * * * 
Congratulations to the children of our Taras Shevchenko School of Ukrainian Studies on a very 

impressive concert last Sunday honoring Taras Schevchenko, the Great Poet of Ukrainian.  We thank the 
teaching staff for their dedication in preparing our students. 

* * * * * * * 
Please note that at 6:00 p.m. every Wednesday evening during Great Lent, the Liturgy of Pre-

Sanctified Gifts will be served.  Confession will be at 5:30 p.m.  Also remember that, if you are going to 
receive Holy Communion, you must fast from food and water from 12:00 noon.  As alway s, 

those who take medication and require food and water are exempt from the fast.  If you have 

any questions, please contact Fr. John or Fr. Michael.   

* * * * * * * 
W ith Pascha (Easter) on April 16th, it is important to cut the pussy willows that we will need for 

Palm Sunday as early as possible. If your friends and neighbors have pussy willow bushes, ask if you can 
cut them.  Your cooperation is needed to ensure that we have enough pussy willows for distribution. 

* * * * * * * 
As in past years, our faithf ul living in Parma and surrounding communities are requested to 

come to the Holy Mystery of Confession on Saturday evening at 4:30 p.m., prior to the 5:00 p.m. 

Vespers.  Those living a distance from the church may come on Sunday morning before the Liturgy.   

Sick and elderly parishioners who would like the clergy to bring Communion to their homes are 

asked to phone the rectory.  Do not wait for the last week of Great Lent , when the priests are busy 

preparing for the Holy Week services.  Your cooperation is g reatly appreciated.  

* * * * * * * 
Freezer Needed  

The Festival Committee of our parish (and the Pyrohy and Fish Fry departments) are in need of 
an additional freezer. During the upcoming yearly busy seasons for parish activities, the parish could use 
an additional storage with an upright freezer, in working condition and not older than the year 2000. If 
you may have such a freezer and could donate it to the parish, please contact Mrs. Dareen Jogan. 
Arrangements will be made to look at the freezer and delivery to the parish facilities. 

* * * * * * * 

 



 

 
A beautiful tradition in our Ukrainian Orthodox Church is for the faithful 
to make donations for the purchase of Easter flowers that will adorn 
/ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ¢ƻƳō ƻƴ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ς Pascha.  In keeping 
with this tradition, Mrs. Vera Malysz, Mrs. Lydia Schkurko and Mr. Serhij 
Nahornyj will be collecting donations in the vestibule for the next couple 
Sundays.  Help us fill the church with flowers by making generous 
donations. 

* * * * * * * 
As always during Great Lent, volunteers are badly needed to make pyrohy on Thursday evenings 

and to work at the Fish Fry on Fridays.  Even if you can come only for a few yours, your assistance will 
be greatly appreciated.  Check the parish calendar of events for the scheduled times. 

* * * * * * * 
This year our parish will be celebrating the 50th anniversary of the Blessing of the Cathedral.  To 

mark this event, we are asking interested faithful to join the committee to plan this celebration.  Please 

contact Mrs. Mary Ann Sklaryk or Deacon Ihor Mahlay with your ideas and intent to join us in the 
planning. 

* * * * * * * 

òBefore Thy Cross, we bow down, O Master, 

and Thy Holy Resurrection we glorify!ó 
* * * * * * * 

At 8:00 p.m. on Friday, March 31st and Saturday, April 1st, and at 2:00 p.m. on Sunday, April 2nd, 
St. John the Baptist Byzantine Catholic Cathedral, 1900 Carlton Road in Parma will host the Cleveland 
Performing Arts Ministries production of ñTetelestai ò ï a musical portrayal of the Trial, Execution and 
Resurrection of Jesus the Messiah.  Admission is free and donations will be accepted.  Everyone  is 
encouraged to see this awesome production! 

* * * * * * * 
I n preparation for the Parish Festival this summer, we are welcoming donations of Ukrainian Art 

objects to be sold this July to benefit upkeep of our parish.  Ceramics, various embroidery, Gerdan 
jewelry, and wood carving may be brought in to our parish office Monday through Friday 10:00 a.m. to 

2:00 p.m. Please mark it for the Festival.  

* * * * * * * 
The January through March edition of the Consistory circular detailing life in the Diocese is now 

available in the church vestibule. 

* * * * * * * 
As you may know, Lesia Mahlay, daughter of Deacon Ihor and Pani Matka Iryna, has been living 

in Bangkok Thailand teaching English at Assumption University.  As she is completing her time there, 

Lesia has volunteered to travel to Indonesia on a mission trip under the auspices of the Orthodox 

Christian Mission Center, to work with the needy.  She will be offering family and youth outreach while 
teaching English in Bali, Indonesia and ministering to the youth and graduates of St. Thomas Orthodox 

House, which provides for the needs of disadvantaged youth.  If you wish to support her efforts, you may 
donated by logging on to ñOrthodox Christian Mission Center (OCMC) ï Makes Disciples of All Nationsò 

and finding her name listed under ñShort Term Missionsò and ñIndonesiaò. 

* * * * * * * 
Next Sunday, March 26th, the ZORYA Ukrainian Female Vocal Ensemble, directed by Natalia 

Mahlay, will sing religious hymns at the Ukrainian Divine Liturgy.  We are honored to have them lift their 
beautiful voices to glorify Our Lord. 

* * * * * * * 
 



 

The youth of our parish (joining the Jr. UOL Great Lent Giveaway Project throughout the 
US) is supporting our local ZOE for Life by collecting: Blankets, newborn clothing (0 to 3), and size 4 
diapers. You may bring these items to the church and deposit them in the Vestibule. 

 
ZOE is a pan-Orthodox, non-profit, Christ-centered support organization with three major goals:  
·        to help women who need confidential emotional and spiritual support during crisis pregnancies  
·        to assist Orthodox Christians seeking to adopt  
·        to provide an education for Pure Living and other resources.  
ZOE offers more options to women in distress to empower them to make lifesaving decisions for 
their babies as well as themselves. 
ZOE assists in coordinating and facilitating adoptions by connecting women interested in creating an 
adoption plan for their baby with qualified Orthodox Christians.  
ZOE offers a wide range of help:     

 Referrals for professional counseling;   Housing;   Clothing;  Spiritual support 
             Orthodox Christian adoption options;   Medical assistance;   Prenatal care.     

* * * * * * * 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

òHaving suffered the passion for us, 
O Lord, Jesus Christ, son of God, have mercy on us.ó 

 
 


